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Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms
Circular Note No 4 of 2011

From: Senior Chief Executive, Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms

To: Supervising Officers, in-charge of Ministries/Departments

Refund of Bus Fares to beneficiaries of
Basic Retirement Pension/Basic Invalidity Pension

Refund of travelling to attend duty forms part of conditions of service of public
officers by virtue of their employment with Government.

2. In this respect, Supervising Officers/Heads of Ministries/Departments are
hereby advised that refund of travelling by bus should continue to be effected to
officers who are beneficiaries of the Basic Retirement Pension/Basic Invalidity
Pension notwithstanding the fact that they are entitled to a free bus pass.

3. It would be appreciated if the contents of this Circular Note could be

communicated to all Heads of Departments and Heads of Para-statal and other
Statutory Bodies falling under the aegis of your respective Ministries.

/SeTi(g: Chief Executive

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet & Head of the Civil Service
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